MONTGOMERY-PRINCE GEORGES CHAPTER

HISTORY AT A GLANCE

FOURTH YEAR-July 1,

1971 to June 30, 1972

OFFICERS, DIRECTORS AND COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS:

President

Vice President

Secretary

Treasurer

Directors: Meetings
Programs
Publicity
Membership
Education
Editorial
Research

Committees: Parliamentarian
and Bylaws

Awards
Audit
Archives
Communique
Asst. Secretary
Asst. Treasurer

MEMBERSHIP:

CHAPTER AWARDS:

NATIONAL AWARDS:

MEETING LOCATION(S):

GENERAL: The programs

Benedict T. Maltagliati, DC
Elwood A. Platt, IATC
Luther P. Brooks, DC

Floyd S. Bowman, AEC

Curtis W. Christensen, OEO
Nathan Cutler, DOT

William L. Jackson, DCAA
Chris S. Peratino, SI

Evan J. Thomas, HEW
William A. Walsh, OE-HEW
Beatrice Williams, DC

Evan J. Thomas, HEW
Beatrice Williams, DC
Paul J. Daley, NIH

David K. Roth, DC
William A. Walsh, OE-HEW
Harry P. Kromer, DC

John E. Wenger, Jr., EPA

July 1, 1971-230 Members
June 30, 1972-319 Members

Outstanding Service: WilliamA. Walsh
Achievement of the Year:

Chris S.Peratino
Director of the Year: Nathan Cutler
Outstanding Student: Jeff Barsky, AU
Special Editorial: Dr. Howard Wright
Author, Professional Journal:

Dr. Stephen E. Loeb
Author, Communique: Jacob Seidenberg
Author, Student: Robert Gilbert, UMD

Chapter Competition: First Place
Membership Improvement: First Place
Membership Chairman: Chris Peratino

Langley Park Hot Shoppe
University of Maryland Adult
Education Center

for the year averaged 105 persons in



attendance, due to the outstanding lineup of speakers. Two
meetings were so successful (one setting a single meeting record of
180 persons) that they were held at the University of Maryland

Adult Education Center. Membership increased over 37% and our
Chapter moved up to become the second largest chapter in the
Association. For the third consecutive year we won top

recognition for membership improvement at the National Symposium.
The Editorial Committee, led by Bill Walsh, created a masthead for
our Chapter's newsletter with its own logo (a map of Montgomery and
Prince Georges Counties) and re-named it "The Communique." The
Education Committee presented a fine program on "Career
Opportunities in Government" to six high schools, attendance
totalling approximately 200 students as well as a panel discussion
on "The Functions and Career Opportunities in Government in
Budgeting, Accounting and Auditing" to the Beta Alpha Psi
accounting fraternity at the University of Maryland.

PROGRAMS : Art Schoenhaut, Executive Secretary, CASB
(his first speech as a member of CASB)

Sid Baurmash, COM (FGAA National President)
Alan L. Dean, OMB

Governor Marvin Mandel, State of Maryland*
Aaron Rosenthal, National Acad. of Sciences
Dr. Charles E. Bishop, Chancellor, UMD

Hon. Larry Hogan, Congressman, 5th Dist. of MD
Joe R. Fritzemeyer, AICPA

Hon. L.J. Andolsek, Commissioner, CSC*

* Meetings held at University of Maryland

Chapter Exec. Comm.: Andy Platt
Vice Pres., Ben Maltagliati,
Pres., Floyd Bowman, Tres.
Percy Brooks, Secy., Nat
Cutler, Programs, Bill Jackson
Publ., Dick Griffin, Past Pres.
Curt Christensen, Meet., Bea
williams, Res., Bill Brown-
holtz, Past Pres., Dave Roth,
Archivist, Chris Peratino,
Membership, Harry Kromer, Asst.
Secy., and Bill Walsh, Editor




"HAPPY DAYS" AT THE HOT SHOPPES

cEETYH ¢ BE A
Fund Raising Committee- More affection-
ately known as our "barmaids"

Skeets Hawkins (Dittenhofer), Bea
williams (Fones) and Milly Pauley

Pres. Ben Maltagliati, sid Baurmash,
Cong. Larry Hogan and Joe Welsch

Second from right, Larry Jobe, Asst.
fecretary for Administration, Dept.
of Commerce, with Bill Brownholtz,
President, Jack Stratton, Past Pres.,
and Dick Griffin, Immediate Past
President

Art Schoenhaut making his first
speech as Executive Secretary,CASB




